
The Ex Husbands Revenge Chapter 2787  
 

The Ex Husbands Revenge Chapter 2787-“Elder Daglesh, please calm down! 
This is indeed my fault so don’t get upset at Miss Daglesh. There’s a reason 
for me to partner with the Morrisons instead and I didn’t mean to toy with you. 
Please forgive me,” Leon said apologetically. 

“Hypocrite! We don’t need your apology! To partner with Cynthion Group, we 
welcome you as our esteemed guest and Grandpa even prepared a supreme 
spiritual herb as a gift for you. Yet, you broke your promise and reached an 
agreement with the Morrisons instead. How could you?” Candice glared at 
Leon. 

Though Leon was polite and even defended her to prevent her from getting 
punished, she was already certain that Leon was a despicable man and was 
disgusted by him. 

Naturally, she was not willing to accept his act of kindness and remained rude 
to him. 

“What? Elder Daglesh, you prepared a supreme spiritual herb? Is that true?” 

Leon was shocked. 

Though the western region had an abundant supply of herbs, supreme 
spiritual herbs would enhance the power of martial artists in the Almighty 
State and even help them get past the barriers of their training. 

This made supreme spiritual herbs extremely rare and valuable. 

To his bewilderment, Elder Daglesh was eager enough to invite him to a feast 
and even planned to give him a supreme spiritual herb as a gift. 

This caught Leon by surprise. 

“That’s right. We got lucky last year and happened upon a supreme spiritual 
herb, Emperor Herb. I wanted to give it to you as a gift, but I guess we were a 
step too late,” Elder Daglesh smiled bitterly. 



Though supreme spiritual herbs could help martial artists in the Almighty State 
get past the barriers of their training, there was a concern for compatibility 
depending on the physique and the method martial artists trained with. 

Under normal circumstances, martial artists could only use herbs that were 
compatible with their physiques to maximize their effect As the leader of the 
Dagleshs, Elder Daglesh long reached the Intermediate State. 

When they first obtained the Emperor Herb, his first thought was to get to the 
herb with no specific properties, while the methods the Dagleshs trained in 
were light methods. 

This meant that the Emperor Herb was not compatible with him. 

Hence, to prevent wasting such a valuable herb, he preserved it for another 
time. 

It was not until now that this herb came in handy. 

Unfortunately, the Morrisons got ahead of them before they could do anything, 
so all his preparation went to waste. 
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Leon perked up and his eyes lit up. 

He prepared everything he needed to produce alchemical pills and would try 
to make the Rainbow Fruit into pills as soon as possible to enhance his 
power. 

However, the Rainbow Fruit was a mild herb and needed another supreme 
spiritual herb with the same property to amplify its effect. 

Because of that, Leon even called Mister Orpwood to seek help with finding a 
mild supreme spiritual herb. 

However, supreme spiritual herbs were rare and there were countless types 
available. Since he asked specifically for a mild supreme spiritual herb, even 
the Dragon Corps may struggle to fulfill his request within a short period. 

Everything was left in the hands of the gods. 



As odds would have it, the Dagleshs possessed a supreme spiritual herb that 
he needed. 

The only drawback was that Elder Daglesh meant to trade the herb for a 
partnership with Cynthion Group. 

Since Leon already reached an agreement with the Morrisons, he could not 
trade with Elder Daglesh, which was a shame. 

“Elder Daglesh, I have a request. If possible, can you sell me this Emperor 
Herb? Just name your price!” Leon hesitated and asked with anticipation. 

“Well,” Elder Daglesh was taken aback. 

Since Leon already decided to work with the Morrisons, he could not possibly 
hand Emperor Herb over for free. 

However, Leon proposed to purchase it and Elder Daglesh was at a 
crossroads. 

Before he could say anything, Candice said, “You’re out of line, Wolf. It’s bad 
enough that you won’t work with US, and now you are targeting our supreme 
spiritual herb. You are too greedy!” She laughed angrily. 

Leon broke his promise and struck a deal with the Morrisons. On top of that, 
he greedily asked for the Emperor Herb. 

It was far too shameless of him and she never saw anyone more shameless. 

Instantly, Candice was overwhelmed by fury. 

“Well, Miss Daglesh, I don’t mean to take it. I just mean to buy it,” Leon 
explained. 

Since the western region had an abundant supply of herbs, there would be 
supreme spiritual herbs emerging from time to time. 

They were not that expensive and usually only cost under a hundred million. 

It would not have been realistic. 
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speechless. 

He knew that supreme spiritual herbs were valuable and families like the 
Dagleshs could not possibly sell Emperor Herb for money. 

Hence, he could not argue with Candice’s logic. 

“Candice, I’ll say this one last time. Be polite to Mister Wolf. If you keep this 
attitude up, I will have you punished!” Elder Daglesh glared at Candice with 
displeasure. 

Though what she said was right and they could not sell the herb to Leon, 
Candice was far too young and reckless. 

She insulted Leon multiple times and Elder Daglesh was glad that Leon did 
not take it personally. 

Still, he could not allow her to keep it up or she may eventually provoke Leon. 

“I-” Upon hearing that she would be punished, Candice dared not to argue and 
quieted down. 

“Elder Daglesh, are you sure you can’t sell the Emperor Herb to me?” Leon 
knew that he was in the wrong and did not take Candice’s words personally. 

He glanced at Elder Daglesh in disappointment and resignation. 

“Mister Wolf, Candice is right. We won’t sell the Emperor Herb! If you reed it, I 
can give it to you as a gift,” Elder Daglesh said thoughtfully. 

Though tens of millions were a small fortune, the Dagleshs could afford the 
loss and did not need to sell Emperor Herb to Leon over money. 

He might as well give it away as a gift so that Leon owed them a favor and a 
favor was far more valuable than money. 

“What?” Leon and the others were all stunned. 

Leon initially thought that Elder Daglesh would not sell Emperor Herb. 

Disappointed, he was ready to give up. 



To his bewilderment, Edler Daglesh claimed that he did not wish to sell the 
Emperor Herb, but instead offered to give it to Leon as a gift. 

This completely caught him by surprise and the others were all stunned as 
well. 

None of them expected Elder Daglesh to give Emperor Herb away for free. 

“Yeah! Dad, that’s not appropriate and you need to think twice,” Candice’s 
father said. 

From his perspective, Elder Daglesh was already being extremely kind for not 
blaming Leon for this. 

Yet, for some reason, Elder Daglesh intended to give Emperor Herb to Leon 
for free and he could not understand why. 
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spiritual herb. I know what I’m doing!” Elder Daglesh said calmly. 

The Emperor Herb was a neutral herb, which meant that it was not compatible 
with the method Elder Daglesh used to train. 

It would not be able to enhance his power or get him past the barrier of his 
training. 

Hence, he did not need the Emperor Herb. 

Leon, on the other hand, needed Emperor Herb and Elder Daglesh felt that it 
was appropriate to give the Emperor Herb as a favor. 

Leon was the chairman of Cynthion Group and a martial artist in the Almighty 
state. Given his age, the sky was the limit. 

Considering CYnthion Grou’s potential and Leon’s talent, he was bound to 
achieve greatness. 

If he gave Leon Emperor Herb to befriend him, Leon would grow into 
someone who could help the Dagleshs in times of need. 

This would only benefit the Dagleshs. 



“But,” Mateo and Candice were reluctant to give up. 

Though Emperor Herb’s property was not compatible with the Dagleshs, there 
were plenty of families in the western region that trained with a neutral 
method. 

The Emperor Herb would be of great use to these families. 

If any of these families obtained a supreme spiritual herb with light energy, the 
Dagleshs could trade with the Emperor Herb. 

Once they obtained a supreme spiritual herb with light energy, Elder Daglesh 
would grow even stronger. 

This was how important the Emepror Herb was. Yet, Elder Daglesh gave up 
on the chance of a breakthrough and intended to give the herb to Leon for 
free. 

It would be a sacrifice with no return. 

What they were not aware of was that Elder Daglesh was far wiser than them. 

They were just too short-sighted to realize what was on his mind. 

“That’s the end of the discussion! It’s settled!” Elder Daglesh said decisively, 
histone unquestionable. 

He knew that the Dagleshs could likely trade Emperor Herb for a supreme 
spiritual herb with light energy. 

Relying on luck alone was not an option, so he might as well give it to Leon so 
that Leon owed them a favor. 

This would certainly benefit the Dagleshs more. 

 


